3(A).

Board of Juvenile Justice Meeting

Thursday 26 July 2018

Call to Order by Chair Snow

Invocation by Chaplain Danny Horne.

Secretary’s Report by Board Secretary Adam Kennedy
A. Roll Call. Quorum Present

B. Board Agenda Approved by voice vote

C. Minutes of 28 June 2018 approved by voice vote

Chair Snow commended Board Member Angie Holt for receiving an award from
TAWP.

Commissioner’s Report. Commissioner Niles referred Members to the written report
he had provided to them.
Staff updates:

A. HR Manager Lisa Whitaker presented Faithful Service Awards to several
employees.

B. Chaplain Horne gave a presentation about DddJ’s partnership with the Emory
Chandler School of Theology working with youth at Metro RYDC. Several
individuals affiliated with Chandler addressed the Board about their work with
youths and how it related to the academic and training programs for Chandler
students.

C. HR Assistant Director Maria Pease gave an HR presentation to the Board on
behalf of Director Charmaine Johnson. The presentation was about a new
multi-year employee retention strategy HR developed. Several Board members
had questions and comments.

D. The Commissioner introduced Sherry Shoats, the new Interim Deputy
Commissioner for Secure Campuses, to the Board. DC Shoats briefly addressed
the Board.

The Board of Juvenile Justice adjourned and reconvened as the Board of Education.
Associate Superintendent Jean Lee updated the Board on school activities and
announced that there will be a series of open houses at various locations. The Board
of Education adjourned and reconvened as the Board of Juvenile Justice.



6.

Chair Snow announced that the next Board meeting will be on Thursday 23 August
2018 at the Macon YDC. Chair Snow then adjourned the meeting.



